










































































Extension offices

_moving fo Portland
PTG

Extension office is moving to
Portland.
1t will be located in the

By HUGH GALE
News Editor
Gresham Agricultural

Division  of Continuing
Education Building on the
Portland State University
Campus. The Portland 4-H
program located at Couch
School will move into the same
office and combine with the
county 4-H program.

The move Was made
necessary because the county
cut the extension budget from
$50,000 to $28,000. The total
budget was more than $300,000
but most of the money comes
from state and federal funds. "

Because there is 2
cooperative agreement, when
one fund source is cut the other
sources are reduced propor-
tionately.

The staff will also be

reduced. The seven agent staff

will be reduced to four and the
secretarial staff from five to
three. i

Agents who will be staying
are Fremont Sprowls, chair-
man-agriculture; Tod
Hamilton, home e€c; Dave
Adams, ornamental hor-
ticulture, (He will not report
until Aug. 1), and John Mellott,

4H.

Those who will be leaving are
Marilyn Lunner, - home “eey”
Barbara Harris, home éc and 4-
H, and Willard Lighty, turf
management and 4-H.

Sprowls said that programs
will need to be cut back but all

" will be retained, though on‘a

lesser scale.

It will mean that more
volunteers will be needed. The
time is crucial because of the
county fair coming up soon.
Some programs will need to be |
postponed but they will not be |
cancelled, Sprowls said. \

- The contractual agreements |
will be continued. These in- |
clude the expanded nutritiion‘i
program  at 1929 SE
Hawthorne, the 4-C (com-
munity coordinated child)
program, the home ec program
at Mt. Hood Community
College, and the training of
nutritional aides for the state

~publichealth'servicer ey

Because these programs do|
not come from the county/
budget they can be continued.
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